SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

May 13, 2002


PUBLIC HEARING
Proof of notice having been furnished the public  

May 13, 2002
hearing to hear all interested persons regarding enacting a proposed local law entitled “Proposed amendment to the South Bristol Code (Zoning Regulations) on a moratorium on wind powered electricity generating facilities” was called to order at 7:00pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Janet Montroy, Heinz Altmann, Peter Blaisdell, John Holtz, Henry & Luciana Dutcher, Jack Centner, Matt Roehrig, Mary Novick, John & Mrs. DeRosa, Jay Dutcher, Phelps Greene, Dahl Schultz, Russell Hawkins, Tom Kopf, John Brahm III, Richard Schmitt, Louise Sinesio and others .

COMMENTS
Heinz Altmann submitted comments entitled Ecogen Windmill Farm dated May 13, 2002.  He said that he was opposed to the proposed moratorium.  In summary he said to clarify Section 170-24 of our Zoning Law and do nothing else and let the existing system work.


Peter Blaisdell said that he supports the proposed moratorium.  He said that if we follow the procedure that has been recommended it would give the Town Board a better position if this goes to court.


Henry Dutcher said that he owns property on South Hill where the windmills propose to go.  He said that he feels the advent of windmills would not be advantageous to the use of the land; he is opposed to having windmills on the property.


John DeRosa, South Hill Rd., said that he agreed with Peter Blaisdell.  If we have to go to court our diligence will be in our favor; he favors the moratorium.


Richard Schmitt, County Road #33, said he favors the moratorium; he is opposed to windmills.


Phelps Greene, County Road #33, said he favors the moratorium so the Planning Board has the opportunity to do the legal things.


John Brahm, Hawks Road, said we should take a longer vision in terms of where our energy comes from for this country.  He said that people were opposed to the power from Niagara Falls and people were opposed to the nuclear plant in Sterling.  On a long term whatever we do on renewable energy will decrease the amount that we are going to have from coal, oil, nuclear etc.  We need to take a longer vision.


Supr. Marshall read the letter from the Planning Board requesting the moratorium to allow time to study this.

HEARING CLOSED
All persons desiring to be heard having been heard the hearing was closed at 7:22pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

